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Respondent

REPORT RECOMMENDING CONTINUATION
OF ALTERNATIVE DISPUTE RESOLUTION PROCESS

The Chief Administrative Law Judge’s Order of June 1, 2015
provides that this alternative dispute resolution (“ADR”) process
terminates August 3, 2015. The recommendation of this Report is

that the ADR process be continued for one month, to September 3,
2015,

This continuation of the ADR process is recommended because
the parties’ negotiations are ongoing. In a conference call on
August 6, 2015 the parties agreed to an extension of the ADR
process. The undersigned will continue to serve as a Neutral in
this case and will file another report with the Chief

Administrative Law Judge by September 3, 2015 unless otherwise
directed by her.
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Barbara A. Gunning
Administrative Law Judge

Dated: August 6, 2015
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Susan L. Biro
Chief Administrative Law Judge

Dated: f7/6/2}@g~
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In the Matter of MTJ American, LLC, Respondent.
Docket No. FIFRA-04-2014-3009

Certificate of Service

[ hereby certify that the foregoing Report Recommending Continuation of Alternative
Dispute Resolution Process, issued by Administrative Law Judge Barbara Gunning, on this 6"
day of August 2015, was sent to the following, in the manner indicated.
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Mary Angeles
Lead Legal Staff Assistant

Original and One Copy by Hand Delivery

Sybil Anderson

Headquarters Hearing Clerk

U.S. EPA / Office of Administrative Law Judges
Mail Code 1900R

1200 Pennsylvania Ave., NW

Washington, DC 20460

One Copy by Electronic and Regular Mail to:

Robert W. Caplan, Esq.

Office of Environmental Accountability Division
U.S. EPA, Region IV

61 Forsyth Street, SW

Atlanta, GA 30303-8960

Email: Caplan.robert@epa.gov

Matthew K. Rogers, Esq.

Law Offices of Matthew K. Rogers, PLLC
PO Box 9096

200 1% Ave., NW, Suite 104

Hickory, NC 28603

Email: rogersmk(@mrbizlaw.com

Dated: August 6,2015
Washington, D.C.



